## RED Committee Minutes 6/13/2018

Meeting called to order 5:58p by Jason.

Present: Jason Koerber (Chair), Gloria Leustek, Devon Snikeris, Cherie Rowe

Excused: Dennis Murphy, Jennifer Rhodes, Beth Pelton

**Membership/Attendance** - Devon will not be in attendance at the next meeting (6/27). Jason will be excused on the first meeting of July (7/11).

**Financial Report** - Amy said she is going to start working on the RED account and get a balance sheet. Funds fully raised for Music in the Park. More deposits from Farmer's Market incoming.

**Farmer's Market** - June 23rd, Farmer's Market will be accompanied by Murphy's Day Celebration at E.L.M.M.

Music in the Park - Number of sponsors doubled from last year. Music in the Park fully funded for this year. Programs will be printed tomorrow. 50/50 tickets sold will fund future music events. 50/50 tickets will be \$1, 6 for \$5, or 20 for \$10.

**Pole Banners** - Jason is still planning on fixing the faulty banners soon. Future of pole banners is uncertain due to costly maintenance and hardware.

**Live Music at ELMM** - The possibility of a live music fundraiser dinner/dance was discussed for October or November. Jason will reach out to Steve (musician) to see availability.

**RED & Winchester Brochures** - Gloria has started the RED brochure and will forward it to Jason. Winchester brochure has not been started as of yet.

**Logo Merchandise** - Gloria proposed reusable bags with logo for Farmer's Market. Cherie has some possible leads and will forward them onto Gloria.

**Town Concerns** - Cherie wants to paint the bridge located on a town road. Gloria suggested she first talk to the Board of Selectmen and then go from there. Cherie would like to do a botanical garden and Gloria suggested possibly reaching out to the ELMM to see if they are interested.

**Personal Property Clean-Up Initiative** - Gloria inquired about having the state help clean up alongside highways, but never heard back. Cherie wanted to reach out to someone about container deposits in hopes that it would help with the issue of littering, since it is mostly bottles and cans.

**New/Other Business** - Picnic table from pocket park will be painted and placed back in the park. Devon suggested placing a sign stating that the area is under surveillance to hopefully deter any unwanted activity. Cherie is going to reach out to a company to inquire about a "fix it station" for bikes somewhere in town.

Motion to adjourn was made by Gloria, seconded by Jason. Meeting adjourned 6:46p

Approved 4-0

Respectfully Submitted, Devon Snikeris.

Minutes Approved on

Signed

(Jason Koerber - Chair)